
 

20 Viaduct Harbour Avenue, Auckland 1010 
Private Bag 92250, Auckland 1142, New Zealand 

Phone 09 355 3553   Website www.AT.govt.nz 

  

13 September 2024 
 

Alan Johnstone 
fyi-request-28151-883692b8@requests.fyi.org.nz 
 

Your request for information under the Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act 1987 
(LGOIMA) – CAS-967952-F9Z4D0 

Kia ora Alan, 

I refer to your official information request dated 23 August 2024 regarding the scheduled sweeping of 
cycleways. 

Please find our response below. 

Please provide details of the frequency scheduled removal of debris including glass and stones from 
cycleways. In particular I am interested in the cycle path on Cavendish Dr, the cycle path on Taniwha 
Street in Glen Innes.  

Cavendish Drive is part of our South Urban contract. The Cavendish Drive separated cycle path is on a 
monthly sweeping frequency. 

I would like information as to inputs to the decisions and how the condition of these paths is evaluated. 

Sweeping outside of town centres is undertaken by Auckland Council – Community Facilities. Central 
cycleways are cleaned as required.  

This means that they will be programmed in when an issue is found on an inspection, or a member of the 
public has reported that there is a safety issue on the cycleway. 

You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision. Information 
about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 0800 802 
602. 

Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
Phil Wratt 
Engagement Manager, Customer Care 
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